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PLANNING HIGHLIGHTS 
 

• The Thomas Creek to Ballardini Ranch Connector Trail project was advertised on 
Demandstar and one bid was received. The contract was awarded to Sierra Trail 
Works to construct 3.5 miles of new multi-use singletrack trail that will connect 
the Thomas Creek and Ballardini Ranch Trailheads. Construction is anticipated to 
start in April 2022. 

• Development of the Carcione and Canepa Ranch Recreation Access Plan is nearing 
completion. The second public meeting was held on December 9th and the second 
public survey closed on January 14th. Staff are working with our consultants to 
analyze the survey results and other received comments to develop a preferred 
plan. The plan will be presented to the Park Commission at the March or April 
meeting.  

• The Hidden Valley Regional Park Master Plan update is also underway. The second 
public survey closed on January 21st and a second public meeting will be held 
sometime in February or March.  
 
 
 
 
 


